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COFFEE MORNING AND BOOK SALE  
LAST SATURDAY OF EVERY MONTH  

St Bartholomew's Church  
10.30 ð 12.30  

Come along and have a coffee and try some of the  

cakes the ladies of Finningham bake.  
We have been rather successful with the attendance at these events but as winter draws 

close it is a good place for village get together as we start to hibernate for the winter.  

WE DO NEED TO ANNOUNCE THAT WE HAVE BEEN RATHER OVERSUBSCRIBED WITH 

BOOK DONATIONS AND FOR THE FORESEEABLE FUTURE WE WOULD REQUEST THAT NO 

MORE BOOKS ARE DONATED. THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HAVE BEEN SO GENEROUS 

IN THEIR DONATIONS. WE WILL LET YOU KNOW WHEN WE CAN START ACCEPTING 

THEM AGAIN  

EVERYBODY WELCOME 

                                

Greg Atkins 
Open 

Beryl Allen 
 
 

Ian Armstrong  
Mobile: 

Bob Storey  
Richard & Lorraine  

 
Tony Kilbee 

 
 

Tony Kilbee 
Natalie Hill 

 
 

Doug Aiken 

 
                                       
 

Safer Neighbourhood Team 
Crime Reduction Officer 

Emergency                       
Non Emergency 
Crime stoppers 

 
Mendlesham 

Bacton Manor Farm Surgery 
Botesdale Health Centre 
NHS Non Emergency 

 

07841 358435 
 

01449 781132 
 
 

01449 780215 
07879 670949 
01449 781651 
01449 781048 

 
01449 781075 

 
 

01449 781075 
07802 492495 

 
 

01449 781599 

 
 
 

01473 613500 
01473 613500 

999                 
101 

0800 555111   
 

01449 767722 
01449 781777 
01379 898295 

111 

Social  Amenities Committee 

Chairman 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

 
Other  facilities 

Marquee Bookings 
 
ó49ô Club 
Newsletter Editors 
 
Website 
 

Parish Council 

Chairman 
Parish Clerk 

 
 
Parish Footpath Wardens  

Neighbourhood Watch  
Coordinator   
 
Police 
 
 
 
 
 
Doctors 

Email: finninghamparishclerk@gmail.com 
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Useful telephone numbers  

Email: newsletter@finningham.com 

 

Events and notices  
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 TEA @ BART'S  

2.30 ð 4.30pm  
Held in St Bartholomew's Church on the  

3rd  Tuesday of every month.  

We are always looking for new faces.  

Let's make Finningham  

a welcoming and social place to live.  

Coffee Caravan 
Venues and dates for the Winter months 

first Tuesday of the month @ 10am - 12 noon 

September - St Barts Church Finningham.  

October - St Bartõs Church, Finningham 

Do come along and meet new neighbours and friends.  



 

 

I hope this finds everyone well as we 
move towards the Autumn peri-
od.  As the restrictions continue to 
be eased (hopefully!!), the Friends of 
Finningham will aim to secure a lo-
cation for the Village Christmas 
Lunch ï we will have to make it a big 
one to make up for the cancelled 
events earlier this Year!!  The intent 
is still to book the White Horse in 
Stoke Ash for Luncheon on Satur-
day 5th December.  I should be able 
to confirm the booking in the next 
Newsletter. This year has essentially 
been put on hold, but hopefully the 
Committee can reconvene shortly 
and get back to planning some 
events for next year. 

Speaking of which, there are still 
some vacancies on the Friends of 
Finningham Committee, specifically 

the secretary position and Beryl, the 
current Treasurer is looking to hand-
over so if anyone would like to fulfil 
either role please let me of another 
member of the Committee know. 
The roles are not too arduous ï I 
promise.  

Finally, I would like to thank those 
members of the community that con-
tinue to pick up the litter on the 
Green (daily) and around the Vil-
lage; repair and replace the damage 
to sporting equipment provided for 
the benefit of all; and those who 
continue to dedicate their time and 
effort to creating objects that add to 
the fabric of Village life which have 
unfortunately been vandalised ï 
thank you. 

Regards, Greg       

Good morning, 
afternoon and 
evening fellow 
Finningham 
dwellers.    

This is our 4th 
year after picking 
up the newsletter 
editorship from 

Dilys and John.  Looking back over 
the newsletter issues,  our little gem 
of a village has had lots of wonderful 
things going on, which Iôm sure you 
have enjoyed over the years.   if you 
want a little reminder we have the 

old newsletter copies available on 
our village website  
http://www.finningham.com/
newsletter/   

If there are any website guruôs out 
there that could help with a couple of 
technical compliance checks for our 
village website, please could you 
contact  
webmaster@finningham.com or 
newsletter@finningham.com  
Last but not least Thank you to all 
the contributors and distributors 

Take care Richard & Lorraine 

From the chair  
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Events and notices  

From the editors  

The White Horse  
Station Road, Finningham  

IP14 4TL, Tel : 01449 780243  

Opening times  
Monday to Saturday 12.00 mid -day ð 11.00 pm   

Sunday 12.00 mid -day - 10.00 pm  

Walkers, cyclists and motorbikes, 'get together' or 'stop -
off spot'  

Informal camping and caravan pitches  

Functions and events can be accommodated  

My answer to a request is 'yes'...if I can do it, I will  

Pub Quiz Last Sunday of the month  

Facebook page òfinninghamwhitehorseó 
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We need your contributions 

We are looking for contributions for the next issues, so if you have any-
thing you would like including e.g. upcoming events, pictures, art, observa-
tions, points of view etc. we would love to receive them. 

Please email them to newsletter@finningham.com 

The deadline for inclusion in the next issue is the  

23rd October 2020 

Stop press  

mailto:webmaster@finningham.com
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Parish Council Litter Pick 
2020 dates for the year   

20 th  Sept  

20 4 

News from the parish council  

In my previous piece for this News-
letter, I mentioned that a new Coun-
cillor has been recruited, or at least 
lined up to join us.  I am very happy 
to announce that Nigel Arthur will be 
formally accepted into the Council at 
our next meeting in September.  Ni-
gel has had years of experience as a 
Parish Councillor where he was be-
fore coming to Finningham so, I am 
sure that he will be of great benefit 
to the Village in his new role. 

After many years of loyal service to 
the Village, Mary Webb has decided 
to retire.  It is most unfortunate that 
her last meeting was a virtual one 
but it did not detract from the sad-
ness of the occasion.  Mary is a fund 
of knowledge and was always able 
to refer to matters discussed at pre-
vious meetings by virtue of her pro-
digious memory and complete col-
lection of Meeting Minutes.  She 
took on the task of Risk Assessment 
Officer and kept a close eye on the 
condition of the Green and the play 
equipment there.  She was my very 
reliable Vice Chairman and always 
ready to step into my shoes as and 
when required. 

We shall miss her at our meetings 
(although she has assured us that 
she will attend as a member of the 
public) and wish her well in her re-
tirement. 

I see that our resident Traffic guru 
has been very busy recruiting new 
members for his Traffic watch; we 
look forward to seeing them in action 
again.  It is interesting to note that a 

new 30mph sign has appeared on 
Station road.  Quite unauthorised, 
but who cares, if it has an impact?  
We are still waiting for Suffolk Coun-
ty Council Highways Department to 
erect the poles for our own Vehicle 
Activated Sign which, when up and 
running, should help in reducing the 
speed of traffic through the village. I 
have written to SCC regarding the 
lack of a speed limit along Walsham 
Road.  I have tried this before, with 
no result but I think that it is about 
time to take up the issue again, con-
sidering the density and speed of the 
traffic along the B1113.  I intend to 
make a nuisance of myself on this 
until something is done, if anyone 
would like to join me, please let me 
know.  

I am afraid to 
say that the 
incidence of 
Vandalism 
has reared 
its ugly head 
again.  This 
is a small 
and peaceful 
village and 
there is no 
place for this type of behaviour.  De-
stroying items which have an emo-
tional significance to many people 
just cannot be tolerated. 

Unfortunately, the Parish Council 
have no powers of sanction against 
the perpetrators but the Police have! 

Tony Kilbee  

Events and notices  

Wickham Skeith Gardening Club  

ALL MEETINGS HELD  
IN WICKHAM SKEITH VILLAGE HALL  
UNLESS INDICATED OTHERWISE 

Back soon (hopefully)  

after Coronavirus has been  

consigned to the history books!  

Gardening Club contacts ï  

Rosie 01449 765908/Eddie 01379 788504 


